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This article, a brief summary of project activities for the
period 1 June 1984 to 31 May 1985, marks the twenty-fifth
anniversary of involvement by the Florida State University's
Department of Geology in the collection and study of antarctic
marine sediments. Beginning with the receipt in 1960 (Goodell
et al. 1961) of cores and grab samples retrieved by U.S. Navy
and Coast Guard icebreakers operating along the antarctic con-
tinental margins, the Florida State University collections now
comprise more than 16,000 meters of gravity and drill cores and
more than 1,000 grabbed, trawled, dredged, and otherwise
obtained ocean-bottom samples recovered from the southern
oceans and on the continent of Antarctica. In storage at the
Florida State University's Antarctic Marine Geology Research
Facility and Core Library, these specimens are the subject of
investigation by scientists worldwide.

The principal tasks of the facility in support of these investiga-
tions are sample distribution, the receipt and processing of new
materials, and core-description. The following list specifies
sample sources and distribution this year.

Eltanin: Florida State University distributed 2,251 samples
that had been removed from 91 piston, seven trigger, and two
Phleger cores, and 42 Blake trawls, one epibenthic trawl, eight
Menzies trawls, 30 Campbell grabs, and 12 rock dredges re-
covered aboard 26 of the 47 marine geology cruises of Eltanin.

ARA Is/as Orcadas: Researchers used 3,069 samples that had
been removed from 92 piston and eight trigger cores recovered
aboard all five coring cruises of the vessel.

International Weddell Sea Oceanographic Expedition (IWSOE):
Florida State University distributed 78 samples from two piston
cores of two of the three IWSOE cruises of USCGC Glacier.

Operation Deep Freeze 1979 (uscGc Glacier): Twelve samples
from four piston cores, and two Dietz-LaFond grab specimens
recovered off the Adelie and George V coasts of Antarctica were
distributed.

Operation Deep Freeze 1980 (usccc Glacier): We distributed 453
samples from 49 piston cores, one trigger core, and 69 Dietz-
LaFond grab specimens retrieved from the antarctic coastal
margin in the western Ross Sea.

Operation Deep Freeze 1982 (uscGc Glacier): Researchers used 30
samples from 15 piston cores and 15 Dietz-LaFond grab spec-
imens collected from various locations adjacent to the northern
Antarctic Peninsula.

Eastern Taylor Valley Project (ETV): One drill core sample (Ely
hole 10) was requested.

These samples (a total of 5,894 taken from 451 different cores,
dredges, trawls, and bottom grabs recovered aboard 36 cruises
of 3 vessels, and from one drill hole) went to 29 investigators
representing 22 institutions in six countries (Brazil, Canada,
France, Germany, New Zealand, and the United States).

Newly acquired specimens include the May 1985 receipt of
approximately 218 meters of piston and trigger cores (99 and 29

cores, respectively), 46 grab samples, and the bagged recovery
of sediments from an additional 21 piston- and trigger-coring
stations, all of which were recovered by John B. Anderson (Rice
University) and Thomas B. Kellogg (University of Maine at
Orono) from the South Orkney Plateau and a variety of loca -
tions off the western margin and islands of the Antarctic Penin-
sula (areas of King George Island, Anvers Island, Marguerite
Bay, and Pine Island Bay) during austral summer 1984 - 1985
aboard the U.S. Coast Guard icebreaker Glacier (Anderson 1985,
Antarctic Journal, this issue). Also received. (April 1985) were
approximately 60 kilograms of frozen rock specimens collected
in the dry valleys of Antarctica by E. Imre Friedmann (Florida
State University, liepartment of Biology) during the 1984— 1985
field season.

In August 1984, staff of the facility began describing the more
than 265 meters of piston and trigger cores (154 cores), 124 grab
samples, and the bagged piston core sediments retrieved along
the northwestern and southwestern antarctic continental mar-
gins in the Ross Sea during austral summer 1979— 1980 (Ander-
son and Kurtz 1980-a, 1980-b). These specimens, collected by a
Rice University shipboard (Glacier) team led by J. B. Anderson,
were the only undescribed components of Florida State Univer-
sity's antarctic collections prior to the recent receipt of the aus-
tral summer 1984 - 1985 materials. To date (May 1985), 106
meters (40 percent) of the austral summer 1979 - 1980 piston
core sediments have been completely described; partial descrip-
tions have been completed of an additional 40 meters.

A significant accomplishment during this reporting period
was the completion, printing, and distribution of a volume of
sediment descriptions for austral summer 1981 - 1982 (northern
Antarctic Peninsula) and 1982 - 1983 (Ross Sea/Sulzberger Bay
area) specimens (Kaharoeddin et al. 1984; see also Anderson
1982, 1983). This volume, comprising the descriptions of 344.88
meters of piston and trigger cores (165 cores), 142 grab samples,
and miscellaneous bagged sediments recovered by 20 addi -
tional piston- and trigger-coring attempts, is the largest (242
pages) and most comprehensive issue in this series of publica-
tions yet produced by staff of the facility. Similar volumes are
planned for austral summer 1979 - 1980 (Kaharoeddin et al. in
preparation) and 1985 materials.

Visitors were received on many occasions during the project
year. Significant non-sampling visits were made by Norberto
Olmiro Horn (Institute of Geosciences, Federal University of
Rio Grande of the South, Brazil) and Geza Thuronyi (U.S.
Library of Congress). Geologist Horn, a representative of the
Brazilian Antarctic Program (PROANTAR), was on a 2-month as-
signment to the facility to study cores, receive laboratory train-
ing, and do intensive library work in preparation for his then-
forthcoming (now completed) participation in the Brazilian ant-
arctic marine geology program aboard the research vessel, Bar-
ao do Teffe. Geza Thuronyi, editor of Antarctic Bibliography, ad-
vised the curator on matters concerning the Antarctic Bibliogra-
phy's data base and made extensive use of the facility's Antarctic
Reference Library. Florida State University also hosted repre-
sentatives of the National Science Foundation and the National
Geophysical Data Center (NGDC) for discussions and review of
data management procedures with respect to the needs of the
NGDC's Marine Core Curators' Data Base.

Funding in support of curatorial activities at the Antarctic
Research Facility has been provided by National Science Foun-
dation contracts C-564 and C-1059.
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Oceanology of the Antarctic
Continental Shelf
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Work has been completed on a volume of the Antarctic Re-

search Series entitled "Oceanology of the Antarctic Continental
Shelf." This is the first oceanology volume to focus on this
unusually deep continental shelf region, which is of particular
interest because of its climatic role in the production of sea ice,
ventilation of the deep ocean, and wastage of the antarctic ice

sheet. Time-series measurement from bottom-moored instru-
ments (figure); computer modeling; and analyses of satellite
imagery, geochemical tracers, and high-resolution vertical pro-
filing have provided new insights into the continental-shelf
circulation. Thirty-one authors with quite varied interests have
addressed a variety of interrelated problems in the separate
contributions, which are listed below. The volume will be pub-
lished in 1985 by the American Geophysical Union as volume 43
in its Antarctic Research Series, a project supported by the Na-
tional Science Foundation.

Cavalieri, D.J. and S. Martin. A passive microwave study of
polynyas along the Antarctic Wilkes Land coast.

Dunbar, R.B., J.B. Anderson, E.W. Domack, and S.S. Jacobs.
Oceanographic influences on sedimentation along the Ant-
arctic continental shelf.

Foldvik, A., T. Gammeisrod, and T. Torresen. Circulation and
water masses on the southern Weddell Sea shelf.

Temperature from February 1983 through January 1984, at 253-meter, 327-meter, and 508-meter depths at mooring 'P' (78°05.5'S 175 030'W) neat
the Ross Ice Shelf. Dashed lines indicate the approximate surface freezing temperature. (Figure 21 in Pillsbury and Jacobs, Antarctic Researct
Series, volume 43, 1985.)
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